Dear New York State Independent Redistricting Commission,

I am a resident of the town of Niskayuna, and I’m writing to urge you to keep the town of Niskayuna as one legislative district. As a resident of Niskayuna for 17 years, I was deeply upset to hear that our town may be split into two districts. Our town shares a common community vibe that’s bound together by our school district as well as town-wide activities. We see neighbors at the library, town grocery co-op, farmers market, and the Annual Niska-Day. Niskayuna is a diverse and vibrant community. 

As an Asian American and parent of Asian American children, we are also keenly aware of the close knit cultural community in Niskayuna. Our family belongs to the Chinese Bible Fellowship Church in Niskayuna which many families from across the town join for services and activities. 

Niskayuna residents have more common interests with our fellow neighbors compared to residents in Saratoga County. Splitting our town into two districts would add an unnecessary barrier for residents to contact their state level legislative officials. Elected assembly-people should be held accountable to the residents of Niskayuna, not to just a portion of the town. 

On behalf of my family, and fellow Niskayuna residents, I hope you will consider this important request to preserve the town of Niskayuna as one legislative district. Thank you for your time and attention.

Best Regards,
Jennifer Zhao
